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Present






Guests
Caroline Gil (Chair)

Peter Crooks


Angie Renick 



David Atwood


Peter Huettl


Harry Enoch
Barbara Knutson

David Hibbard (Ex-Officio)
Jan Hamon


Todd Porter


Woody Bottom (Ex-Officio)
Debie Sipe



Thomas Vanaman 

Lee Poore (Ex-Officio)

Harold Burton





Absent

Meg Steinman for Doris Baker
Caroline Gil called the meeting to order at 12:00.
1. Approval of minutes from October 30, 2003- A motion was made by Tom Vanaman to approve the minutes. Todd Porter seconded and all approved.  Motion passed.
2. Chemical Hygiene Plan/Lab Safety Manual Annual Review

No additional changes were made to the CHP and Dr. Porter motioned that the draft 2004 version posted at http://ehs.uky.edu/ohs/chp/welcome.html be approved.  Dr. Vanaman seconded and all approved. 
The three specific changes made this year were the addition of:

· Designating areas for eating and drinking 
· Vacuum pumps and house vacuum lines
· Approved equipment
3. Laboratory Safety Inspection Summary Report (Draft)
Harry Enoch, Director of Environmental Health and Safety , discussed the inspections activity and the letter that was sent out resulting from the FY 2002-2003 data. 
Inspection data was part if regulatory campus safety initiative.  EHS proposed a process to better inform administrators and researchers of the financial risk of non-compliance.  EPA has been onsite in the past 3 years and found the same instances of violations from previous years. The concern is that this action will lead to larger fines in the future.  In all cases the non-compliant issues were resolved prior to the inspector leaving the lab but have been found out of compliance again upon re-inspection. EHS realizes that some of these issues may seem insignificant to lab personnel but is taken very seriously by regulators.  
Dr. Enoch indicated that he would be meeting with Wendy Baldwin on March 4 to discuss how inspection will proceed.  He will again outline his plan for a year of information and training for laboratories.  There still needs to be some consequences for non-compliance.  There was a lengthy discussion and many suggestions made by the committee members to improve the process.  In summary, Harry Enoch stated that for the next year EHS will be going out to all covered areas at the university and working hard to show people why correcting these violations permanently is important.  OHS will also be updating information on the web site to provide PIs with more information.
4. New Business- 
Many member terms will be up this year.  Lee Poore asked the committee for names to propose for the committee.  Those members whose terms are ending are: Atwood, Gil, Baker, Burton, Huettl, Porter, Crooks. 

Harry introduced Woody Bottom, Director of Environmental Management.  This position was created as a reorganization of the Environmental Health and Safety Division.  Environmental Protection and Hazardous Materials Management were combined to create this new department.  This is more inline with other departments that follow regulatory agency structures.
Dr. Porter suggested the possibility that training record could be accessed online. This will be attempted and information on progress will be reported back to the committee.
5. Adjourned- Motion to adjourn by Dr. Porter, seconded by Dr. Vanaman and all approved.  Meeting adjourned at 1:15 PM.
